



February 11, 2016

Traffic - Arlington

Kevin F. Greeley, Chair Arlington Board of Selectmen Town of Arlington 730 Massachusetts Avenue Arlington, MA 02476

Dear Mr. Greeley:

This letter is in response to your correspondence dated November 17, 2015 requesting a Heavy Commercial Vehicle Exclusion (HCVE) on Jason Street in Arlington. Unfortunately your request cannot be accommodated as it has been determined that due to the low volume of heavy vehicles an HCVE is not warranted at this location.

The District Traffic Operations and Boston Traffic Operations Sections have reviewed the request and associated study and determined the truck volume to be approximately 1.93 percent of the total street volume. This percentage does not account for busses which were originally included in the study's heavy vehicle volume estimate. This volume is well below the minimum for 5 percent truck volume to warrant a HCVE.

Should you have further questions regarding this matter feel free to contact the District Traffic Operations Engineer, John Gregg at 781-641-8485.

Sincerely,

Paul D. Stedman

District Highway Director

ST/st

cc: file